Regular Meeting

September 13, 2010

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on September 13, 2010 in the Village Hall with President Martinez presiding. Trustees in attendance were Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida and Russell. Motion was made by Kida, seconded by Emmons to approve the August 9, 2010 Regular Meeting minutes and the August 26, 2010 Special Meeting. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
Martinez informed the board that that in addition to the bills they had before them that an additional bill had been turned in by the Ashton Computer Center in the amount of $250.00 for hosting Ashton’s website. Motion was made by Russell, seconded by Bolen to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills and payroll in the amount of $47,614.77. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
Citizens to be heard: John Atkinson, Cheryl Taylor, Ron Dean and Lois Erickson addressed the board with their concerns about their proposal on lawn waste pickup and the purchase of clear bags from the village. Russell told them that after some inquires the village would not be selling bags.
Teresa Josephsen asked the board who had condemned the property at 604 Brown Avenue and how long it would stay like it is. Tess explained that the village had condemned the building and that the only obligation the village has is to make sure there is no one in it and to make it safe. The village has done so by posting it, boarded it up and putting a fence around it.  Tess also stated that the owner had filed bankruptcy and that the bank is foreclosing. 
Linda Meyers told the board that the street sign by her house on the corner of North 4th Street and Evans Avenue was dangerously loose. Russell said he would have Cardot look at it.

Jim Timble form Franklin Grove spoke to the board about the research he had done concerning ordinances for wind turbines. Timble said he thought that Ashton and Franklin Grove should both pass an ordinance to protest the 1 ½ mile zone around their municipalities. 

Teresa Josephsen asked if the village could get a quiet time for the trains from the hours of 2 A.M. to 6 A.M. Martinez said he would like to get a quiet zone but first he would need to get a grade crossing study done to see if it is possible.  Ron Dean said he would rather hear the train horns than to be responding to an ambulance call.

Ulysses Arn approached the board to pass a “Non-binding Resolution Denouncing Confiscatory Taxation and Redistributive Spending Priorities by the Federal Government”. Martinez cut him short when he went off topic and no action was taken.
Martinez talked to the board about putting Ashton on “Facebook” and asked to appoint Andrew Kida as Technology Director. Kida stated that Facebook is a social network site and would be a quick way to get information out to the citizens. Emmons made a motion, seconded by Kida to appoint Kida as Technology Director. Roll call votes, 1 aye, 5 nays, motion failed to pass.

Ayes: 1- Kida   Nays: 5 Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, and Russell
 
Martinez presented an addition to the Northwest Illinois Construction contract in the amount of $1,708.63 for the additional pavement that was removed and replaced on the project on Paddock Avenue. Russell made a motion, seconded by Bolen to approve the additional amount of $1,708.63 for the added work on Paddock. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
Martinez reported that the regulatory signs that had been purchased with grant money were in and that the village would be installing them. 
Russell reported that because of the abuse of some of the citizens that some guidelines were needed in picking up lawn debris. Russell read the suggestions by the streets & alleys committee. Martinez said there was nothing difficult or unreasonable with the proposed changes. Balch said we are basically trying to avoid the whole tree pickup. Russell made a motion, seconded by Emmons to have an ordinance written with the guidelines of;
1. Pick up days - Monday & Friday

2. Leaves – clear bags
3. Containers must be 50 pounds or less.

4. Brush must be 5 feet or less in length, must be in bundles. Bundles must not exceed 50 pounds and must be brought to the curb.

5. Anything in excess of 1 village truck (1 ton truck) will be $25 charge per load.

6. If arrangements are made with the village to have a truck dropped off to be loaded by the village resident – no charge.
Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
Russell brought up the fact that some apartments have only one meter and felt it was unfair to the rest of the residents and that the village was losing revenue. Martinez asked to table the discussion to the October meeting so that current ordinance can be reviewed.
Chief Hetland’s monthly police report listed 262 hours worked, 1297 miles, 134.04 gallons fuel, 2-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 4-criminal offense reports, 13-public services, 34-traffic enforcements and $504.70 in paid fines. 

Van Dam reported the Motor Fuel Tax audit for calendar years 2008 and 2009 had been completed with the village statement agreeing with the audit, financial controls in excellent condition and the claim documentation records in very good shape. 

Van Dam reported that the village had received two of the four grant requests the village had put in for. Those two were the sidewalk to the Cemetery in the amount of $22,400 and the beautification on the parking lot at 810 Main Street in the amount of $20,207. 
Van Dam informed the board that the first day to circulate petitions for trustee election is September 21, 2010 but the forms were not ready to be picked up because the legal department was still looking at them.

Andrew Kida reported that he, Ron Dean and Richard Griffin had gotten grant money from the Blum Foundation for the American Legion to replace broken flag markers for veteran graves. 
Russell reported that the Mills & Petrie roofing project is still not finished. He said the gym, Legion room, kitchen and the lobby had been painted and that the baskets are up in the gym.
Tess updated the board on 804 & 806 Main Street and that Judge Beckman ruled that we would have to open the estate because participates are not willing to negotiate because it may open them up to being responsible for the back property taxes of about $14,000. Tess told the board that both buildings had new roofs and were sealed. Tess said he was confident that the individual who put the roofs on would bring the building up to code.

Tess reported that he and Martinez had attended Franklin Groves’s public meeting on wind turbines. He said his position is that the county does not have the authority to site wind mills in Ashton or the 1 ½ mile around the village limits. The Lee County Zoning Officer Chris Hinkle said if they were to get a permit request for a wind turbine in our 1 ½ mile area, he would refer them to Ashton. Tess said we do not have the circumstance that Lee and Shabbona had. 
Martinez said a public hearing on wind turbines would be the first thing to take place in the process. Henert made a motion, seconded by Kida to move forward in the investigative process and set a public meeting. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
Kida made a motion, seconded by Russell to adjourn. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
